
Village of Hilton 
Zoning Board of Appeals minutes of August 12, 2013 

 
 

Members Present:  Chairman Richard Bjornholm, Richard Laforce, Pat Holenbeck,   
Shannon Zabelny 

 
Members Absent: Bob Hunte 
 
Others Present:            Mike Lissow, Code Enforcement Officer 

                                                 Debbie Jones, Recording Secretary 
 
Guests:   Mayor Joe Lee 
   
Chairman Bjornholm called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with the pledge of 
allegiance. 
 
REPORTS: 
 
Mike Lissow – Code Enforcement Officer, Mike Lissow, presented each member with a 
packet of the proposed changes to the Zoning Code, which includes strengthening the 
Zoning requirements and possibly omitting the Architectural Review District.  Mr. 
Lissow asked each member to compare these changes with the existing code.  If you have 
any feedback on these proposed changes, Mr. Lissow would like to hear back from you 
within the next week or two. 
 
Other items discussed by Code Enforcement Officer, Mike Lissow, were the Salt Shed 
and 10 Canning Street. 
 
Mayor Lee – gave his report  
 
Minutes: 
 
Member Richard LaForce made a motion to accept the July 9th, 2013 meeting minutes as 
submitted; seconded by Member Zabelny, approved 4-0. 
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday September 10, 2013 
 
 
 
 



Adjournment: 
 
There being no further business, Member Holenbeck made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:15 p.m., seconded by Member LaForce. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
  
 
Debbie Jones, Recording Secretary 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 


